
According to the Universiats-<Kalemler recently published, the
number of medical students in the universities of Germany and the
German speaking universities of Austria and Switzerland are as
follows:--Vienna 1,508, Munich 1,396, Berlin 1,360, Würtzburg 742,
Leipzig 724, Graz 521, Erlangen 434, Freiburg 392, Zurich :353, Breslau
345, Strassburg 329, Griefswald 293, Geneva 289, Halle 265, Bonn 264,
Kiel 263, Tübingen 255, Marburg 249, Göttingen 236, Königsberg 235,
Giessen 224, Beru 208, Heidelberg 203, Jena 198, Lausanne 157,
Basel 149, Rostock 106.

Honors are coming thick and fast upon McGill men. We are
pleased to learn that Prof. J. G. Adami lias been elected a Fellow of
the Royal Society of Edinburgh.

Dr. D. J. Evans, Demonstrator of Obstetries, was, in January last,
elected a Fellow of the Royal Obstetrical Society of London.

To Dr. Osler the bulk of the honors have fallen, however. He lias
been recently elected a Fellow of the Royal Society, and is also to
receive the degrees of D.C.L. from Trinity University, Toronto, and
LL.D.,. from Aberdeen.

The annual meeting of the Canadian Medical Association will be
held in Quebec this year on August ]6, 17 and 18. Medical nien
tlhroughout Canada are looking forward with much interest to the
event, and it is expected. to be very largely attended. The nember-
ship in Canada is something like six hnndred, and all the proninent
physicians in the Dominion are nnmbered among them.

The present officers of the Association for the province are as
follows : President, Dr. J. M. Beausoleil, Montreal ; Vice-President,
Dr. C. F. Park, Quebec ; and Secretary, Dr. Marois. The General
Treasurer is Dr. Small, of Ottawa, and the General Seèretary, Dr.
Starr, of Toronto.

One of the most successful of recent conventions was the meeting
of the Ontario Medical Association in Toronto on June lst and 2nd.

The address of the President, Dr. Wm. Britton, was a thoughtful
effort dealing with matters of general medical interest. He expressed
the wish that the scheme for intra-provincial registration would
become an accomplished fact.

An important paper was that of Dr. R. Ferguson of London, on
" The Injurious Effects of Over-wrought School System on the Health
of Public and Higli School Pupils."

The Association passed a series of resolutions calling the attention
of the Government to the fact.that liupils were expected to overtake
too nuch work and had too muchi home-work.
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